
Sydney Water Corporation ABN 49 776 225 038 
1 Smith St Parramatta 2150 | PO Box 399 Parramatta 2124 | DX 14 Sydney | T 13 20 92 | sydneywater.com.au 
Follow us on: 

Tuesday 24 September 2024 

Walking track closure 
Upgrades at the Castle Hill Water Resource Recovery Facility are continuing, and we’d like 
to thank the local community for your support as we continue to work towards a North West 
Treatment Hub. 
For safety reasons and to make room for our 
work, we’re planning to close a section of the 
walking track along the western boundary of the 
facility (closest to Wrights Road) until mid-2026. 

What has changed? 

We had anticipated reopening this section of track 
by the end of September 2024 and then 
periodically closing it during the project as 
needed. 

However, we are now planning to keep this 
section of track closed until the upgrade of the 
plant is complete. We expect to reopen the track 
by mid-2026. Refer to the map on the back. 

Why are we closing the track? 

There is minimal space at the facility. The track 
closure will provide more space for workers and 
equipment during construction. Continuing to 
keep this part of the track closed will help us finish 
our work efficiently and safely. 

What else should I know? 

Other walking and cycling tracks around the 
facility remain open and are shown on the map on 
the other side of this notification. Signs will be in 
place to guide people. 

www.surveymonkey.com/r/R8NNY62 

You can also come along to our community drop-
in session to talk to the project team directly. 

When? Saturday 28 September 2024 from 8am 
to 10am. 

Where? Just inside the facility’s access road 
gates, at the end of Wrights Road.  

Where do I get more information? 

If you have questions about extended hours or the 
upgrade, please contact our team on 
1800 560 682 or email 
NorthWestTreatmentHub@sydneywater.com.au.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this 
essential work to upgrade the facility. 

Community feedback 

If you have any questions or feedback about the 
change, you can let us know by completing a few 
short questions in this form linked by the QR Code 
below:   

mailto:NorthWestTreatmentHub@sydneywater.com.au
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